
 
 

Minutes of the University of New Orleans  
April 18, 2016 

 
The regular meeting was called to order by President Colleen Reese at 3:00 in UC 236. The roll was 
called by Alex Hughes.  
 
PANHELLENIC CREED:  
We, as Undergraduate Members of women’s fraternities, stand for good scholarship, for guarding of good 
health, for maintenance of fine standards, and for serving, to the best of our ability, our college 
community. Cooperation for furthering fraternity life, in harmony with its best possibilities, is the ideal that 
shall guide our fraternity activities. 
We, as Fraternity Women, stand for service through the development of character, inspired by the close 
contact and deep friendship of individual fraternity and Panhellenic life. The opportunity for wide and wise 
human service, through mutual respect and helpfulness, is the tenet by which we strive to live. 
 
ROLL CALL: ΑΞΔ Y, ΔΖ Y, ΣΚ Y, ΖΤΑ Y 
 
GUESTS: Kris Punch advisor for Alpha Xi Delta and Mrs. Thompson for Crawfish Mambo. 
Crawfish Mambo: This is the 3rd year that Panhellenic has volunteered. She wants input for the face 
painting, bubble station, and hula hoops. We are hoping to continue this for the next couple of years. You 
get a tee shirt and you get to eat for free after your shifts.  
 
PREVIOUS MINUTES:  
 
TREASURER’S REPORT: The Treasurer reported as follows: 
 
 Beginning balance 10/1/2015     $8,707.15 
 
   Revenue $0.00 
   Expenses $0.00 
  
 Ending balance 4/4/2016     $6,971.78 
 
The following bills were approved for payment:  
 
OFFICER REPORTS 
 
The President reported: Sexual Assault presentation held by UNO office of student affairs, 
UNO counseling services and the UNO Women’s Center is tomorrow in UC 208 from 1:30 to 
2:30. SUCbAUF is next Tuesday from 11-2:30. NPHC informational we need 3 people from 
each chapter. Crawfish Mambo is coming up. The Greek Service Day in June 26th it is the Saint 
Bernard Project and we will need seven people per chapter. They are collecting items for the 
Family Justice Center Food Pantry and the SANE project stop by UC 248, SGA, SIL or the 
Women’s Center. A viewing of the Hunting Ground will be April 21st in Kirshman 129 from 7-9. 
The Greek Council Member is Tuesday at 5:30 and someone needs to go in Colleens place. 
Greek Yearbook will not charge us for coming, but if one of the chapters doesn’t want to be 
photographed then we can be fined.  
 
 
 



 
The VP Recruitment reported:  
Thank you for everyone that came to the Panhellenic informational this past weekend. 
Panhellenic video shoot is this Sunday. Exec board has to be there for 11:30 meet in the UC 
and everyone else can get there at 12. Check emails, bring props to the video shoot, anything 
you want too. There will be a prize for the chapter with the most attendance. Hayley Herbert 
came up with a design for our booster shirt, we will be making the booster tonight.  
 
The Recruitment Assistant reported:  
 
The VP Programs reported:  
The Women’s Center is encouraging us to donate, there are binds in SIL and SGA Office  
 
The Assistant of Programs:  
Wednesday the 27th we will all be wearing denim, remind your chapters.  
 
The Secretary/Treasurer reported: 
Delta Zeta is the only chapter I have received fines for from the March Program. Remind Sigma 
Kappa and Zeta Tau Alpha to pay their fines for the March Program, they are due April 22nd. I 
sent out the April Program fines to Sigma Kappa and Delta Zeta, please remind your chapters 
that those fines are due April 27th.  
 
Chapter news:  
 
ΑΞΔ Delegate –   
 
ΔΖ Delegate –  
Cheezee with the Deezee is tomorrow 10-2 at the Breezeway. It is $3 
 
ΣΚ Delegate –  
Formal is Saturday  
 
ΖΤΑ Delegate –  
 
 
The Advisor Reported: 
NPHC 101 is tonight for people wanting to learn more about NPHC and interesting in joining. 
Wednesday night is the Leadership Awards Ceremony. Viewing of the Hunting Ground is going 
to be shown, it talks about Greek Life and the Sexual Awareness on Kirshman Hall 129 at 7:00 
on Thursday. Next Tuesday is SUCbAUF from 11-2:30pm.  
 
OLD BUSINESS 
 
Greek Council Constitution: We are not voting on this until we get more feedback.  
 
Propose: $30 for staff appreciation in Fall of 2016. PASSED 
 
Propose: $50 for Alcohol Awareness Week (Oct 19-23) PASSED 
 
Propose: $350 for Exec matching shirts REJECTED 



 
 
Propose: $150 for Recruitment Shirts PASSED 
 
Propose: New recruitment rules: Deactivate Facebook pages for the week of recruitment. REVOTE 
  

Another rule: During the rounds of recruitment, you are only allowed to show one video for the 
whole week of recruitment. If you want to get the videos approved or if you want to limit the time 
amount for the videos, ask your chapters this.  REJECTED 

  
NEW BUSINESS  
 
 
ANNOUNCEMENTS  

 
The following announcements were made: 
 
Please encourage your Alums to join the Greek Alum Page on Facebook @ UNO Greek Alum.  
 
ADJOURNMENT   
 
The meeting adjourned at 3:36 pm 
 
Alex Hughes, Secretary 
 
 
 
 


